


including refitting the cinema to provide a temporary theatre space, although activity 
overall will be reduced. 

An up-dated schedule of costs submitted by quantity surveyors indicates total costs 
of £5,638,654 (estimated at £5 million at the time this application was received). To 
date TT has secured £5,211,757, which includes a fund of £407,293 designated 
towards these costs plus £4,804,464 raised at an arts auction and from individuals 
and charitable sources, of which the largest donation is £2,951 ,660 from Arts Council 
England. To date, just £426,897 remains to be raised with several funding 
applications pending, including this one, which should help to close the gap. 

Your previous grant reported well and was selected to feature in the Trust's 2015 
Annual Report as exemplary of an innovative approach to supporting young refugees 
in acquiring English language skills. The refurbishment plans have been planned for 
some years, and a grant would place TT very close to its fund-raising target. 

Financial Information 

Forecast income for the current year to 31 March 2016 is £3,330,860 of which 
£1,922,551 (57.7%) had been secured by 30 September 2015. 

The charity generates approximately 45% of its income from box office, catering and 
productions related takings earned throughout the year. The charity advises that it is 
typical of arts organisations reliant on trading receipts to experience income 
fluctuations from year to year and that this explains its higher income in 2013/14 (a 
year of unusually successful! productions), compared to 2014/15 and 2015/16. 

The forecast level of unrestricted free reserves of £1,297 ,546 by the end of 2015/16 
(shown in the table below) excludes a designated fund of £407,293 built up in 
previous years towards building works in 2016/17. This holding is far in excess of the 
reserves policy target of £350,000, but it is considered to be a reflection of a policy 
that only covers trading contingencies in the event of closure, but no other risks. e.g. 
losses associated with unsuccessful productions (whose costs are paid in advance), 
and knock-on effects on catering and other trading. The charity advises that it will 
review its reserves policy to better reflect the risks to which it is exposed. The need 
to hold reserves in excess of the current policy level is further supported by the 
charity's expectation that earned income will reduce by 55% when building works 
take place in 2016/17 resulting in a deficit of £229,000 for the year. This deficit is 
expected to reduce free reserves to 3.85 months worth of expenditure at current 
levels by 31 March 2017. 
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